

## TUXEDO PARK POLICE DEPARTMENT

1Tuxedo Road, Tuxedo Park, N.Y. 10987 Main: 845.351.4741 Fax: 845.351.4009

Email: police@tuxedopark-ny.gov



**David Conklin Chief of Police** 

Dear Resident:

We want to take this opportunity to welcome you to the Village of Tuxedo Park.

Please complete the attached forms and return them to the Police Department as soon as possible. The information contained therein will help us to serve you better. Of course, all data is held within strict confidentiality.

**CodeRed** is an emergency communications network (ECN) that will notify you of emergencies within the community. To register, visit <a href="https://www.tuxedopark-ny.gov">www.tuxedopark-ny.gov</a> and click on the Code Red Mobile Alert tab.

Once you have completed and returned the attached forms, we will issue your Tuxedo Park Vehicle Tag as well as the metal plate for each of your vehicles. Would you please submit a legible registration copy for each of your vehicles? Indicate your name, address, and telephone number on each copy. Your vehicle tags must be returned if you no longer reside or own property within the Village of Tuxedo Park. If you decide not to replace a vehicle that has been issued a tag, please return the tag(s) to us.

Refer to the attached NOISE, TRAFFIC & WORK HOURS REGULATIONS notice when scheduling appointments with contractors.

Also, the Police Department has included a list of significant local phone numbers. Place these numbers near your phone.

For your convenience, household refuse is collected on Monday and Thursday. If a holiday falls on a Monday, pickup will be Tuesday. Recyclables are collected every Wednesday.

- Household garbage must be put in a closed bag and placed in a garbage can with a tight lid.
- Glass, tin cans, and plastic must be washed and placed LOOSE in an open container.
- Newspapers, magazines, and cardboard are to be bundled and tied.
  - NOTE: \* ALL CARDBOARD IS TO BE FLATTENED
    - \* BLUE RECYCLING BAGS ARE NO LONGER PERMITTED

## ALL ITEMS CAN BE PLACED IN THE SAME OPEN CONTAINER

Bear-resistant containers (30 gals) can be purchased by calling 800-914-4771 or online at www.animalresistantcan.com.

They are also available at: Pequannock Feed & Pet Supply 85 Marshall Hill Road West Milford, New Jersey 973-728-5151

If you have any questions or comments, please do not hesitate to call your Village of Tuxedo Park Police Department for assistance.

Village of Tuxedo Park Police